Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Division of Hotels and Restaurants
The Bureau of Elevator Safety hereby gives notice that on June 12, 2006, it Issued an Order Granting Variance Request in response to a petition filed March 13, 2006 and advertised in FAW Vol. 32, No. 15, by Steve Powell of KONE, Inc. regarding Southern Resorts in Destin, FL (VW  2006-070). The variance granted a waiver from Rule 2.15.9.2 of ASME A17.1, 2000 Edition, as adopted by Chapter 3001.2, Florida Building  Code. The petitioner had requested to not have a 48 inch toe guard. The petition was granted as the petitioner demonstrated that the building was started under the previous code and the pit was not deep enough to accommodate the deeper guard. The guard will meet the previous code with respect to the toe guard.

A copy of the Order can be obtained from: Agency Clerk, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, 1940, North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2202.
